CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
May 5, 2011

Present:  Acklin, Cedar Face, Dungan, Levin, Pittman, Smith, Stillman,Walsh, Thorpe

The meeting began at 2:00.  The minutes from the April 28 meeting were accepted.

Learning Commons courses 
Continuing discussion from last week, there is a request to pilot some Learning Commons courses next year, under the LC prefix.  The request is to offer LC 110 (which has been taught under the USEM 110 number); it would be a 1-credit course and would count toward the 180-credits needed for a degree.  There was discussion about whether these courses are remedial and should be numbered less than 100 (and so would not count for the 180 credits) or whether they are correctly numbered over 100, and should legitimately count toward the 180 credits.  

For pilot courses, these usually are taught with an open number such as 199 or 399, not a specific course number (such as the proposed 110).  Acklin said the proposed Learning Commons courses are an important service for students who are perhaps less mature, may have learning issues or background issues, and we want them to be successful on the front end.  It was suggested that the committee could vote just on the LC prefix.

Pittman/Levin moved to approve the LC prefix for Learning Commons courses; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.

Smith noted that USEM 110 is the model for the current course proposed.  USEM 110 did not ever come to the Curriculum Committee and is not listed in the catalog.  But Stillman said it is erroneous to think that because it’s not listed in the catalog, it’s acceptable to offer it.  It still should go through the proper approval channels. Acklin said it seems like the course should be offered as a 199 or similar number for next year, and then ask that an official new course proposal be submitted next year for 2012-13.  

Dungan emphasized that he would be happier if the course was not included in the 180 credits for a degree; Levin agreed.  Other committee members did not mind the course counting toward the 180 credits.  The question of whether the course should be numbered with a number less than 100 was discussed; but it was agreed that 199 is more standard than a number such as 99.  There probably won’t be that many LC courses, so students wouldn’t be accumulating that many credits from them.
Dungan/Pittman moved to approve LC 199 (Special Studies, credits to be arranged) for next year on a one-year trial basis, with the understanding that this is only for one year, and that the issue of whether the course is for-credit, and counting toward the 180 credits for a degree, will be discussed again when the course is proposed for a permanent number.  The motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.  (The original proposal to create LC 110 was not approved.)
Honors Program
Acklin recapped the summary of curricular changes proposed.  The sophomore seminar series has been revised, and there are a few changes to the requirements to accommodate this series.  Three courses will be deleted.

Stillman said he was still confused about the proposals, and the different categories of Honors students.  Acklin provided history about changes to the Honors program in recent years, and possible new directions the program will take after next year.  She said that the catalog has needed to be updated for awhile to reflect changes in requirements.  

Pittman pointed out that the 2008-09 catalog included a section Honors in Specific Majors, but this isn’t included in the current catalog copy. This seems to have dropped off during the Acalog catalog conversion of the 2009-10 catalog; Thorpe will see that this is reinstated.  Stillman noted that even that paragraph doesn’t match the description for the honors programs for mathematics and biology; Acklin said these programs were grandfathered in.  Should language in this paragraph be revised to include these other programs?  

Dungan/Cedar Face moved to accept the first two pages of the Honors proposal [which includes the changes to requirements] and to add back in the paragraph about honors in the major, with any necessary edits.  The motion passed 4Y/1N(Levin)/0A.  
Pittman/Dungan moved to approve the deletion of HO 401, 403, 405, and the creation of HO 250, 251, 252; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.

Conflict Resolution Certificate
The committee accepted the revisions Jon Lange submitted for this proposal.  Pittman/Levin moved to approve the certificate proposal; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.

Future meetings
The committee will meet next week to finalize the curriculum change manual. The meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m.
